
Sep  19 - Alert Bay 
 
What an ugly sound at 0700! The alarm!! Time to get up, have breakfast, and head for the ferry. The 
ferry to Alert Bay leaves from Port McNeill at 8:40 a.m. We head out just before 9 and arrive in Port 
McNeill about 15 minutes later. Wow, we're first in line. And I was concerned that it might be busy! 

We departed on time and enjoyed a 45-minute 
ocean cruise. You sure can't beat the scenery! 

We arrived at Alert Bay and headed for the Tourist Info Centre. 

Bet you didn't know that Alert Bay was in the Guinness Book of World Records?! (Zoom into the 
green area) 



Just outside the Tourist Centre, I looked back from whence we came. 

We drove up the hill to the World's Largest Totem pole. It was 
173' (56.4m) but during a storm the top 10' broke off. Still, it is very 
impressive. Right next door is the Big House 

And just down the street is a cemetery. 

We wanted to check out the Ecological 
Park but it meant walking, so we gave it 
a pass. The Ecological Park, originally 
known as "Gator Gardens", looks very 
much like the Florida everglades. It is the 
result of a dam built on the side of the 
hill for the fish processing plant many 
years ago. The dam blocked an 
underground spring which flooded the 
top of the hill, killing the trees. The town 
built a boardwalk across the marsh which 
allowed visitors a close-up look at the 
marsh. 

 



We headed for the U'mista Cultural Centre down on the waterfront. 



There are 4 totems here. The two framing the Centre's entrance and.. 

Also, on the shore, was this structure. 



The Centre is very well done. Photographs aren't allowed in the Potlatch area but these woven 
blankets were worth taking a look at. 



This little gem caught Jen's eye. 

There were many very interesting displays. 

I like First Nations art but in small doses. We left 
the Centre and drove back to the BC Ferries 
loading area.  

We walked past the government dock towards 
more totem poles. 



I snapped this picture and Jen reciprocated. 

We walked back along the boardwalk and past the old courthouse. 



Our ferry docked and we drove on board. It was 
such a lovely warm day. I took this picture. 

Back in Port McNeill it was time for a late lunch. 
When we visited Port McNeill Sunday, Mugz was 
closed, but not today. 

After refreshments we walked out onto the 
marina floats and saw this catamaran. 

Hard to tell but it is high tide, or close to it. I told 
Jen that I was a little disappointed when we visited 
Telegraph Cove the other day because it was low 
tide. She suggested we visit again, so we did. 



The cove looks much nicer filled with water, nice clear salt water. 

On the way back to Alfie, we noticed this 
exquisite carving. 

So that was our day. Super nice, especially as the 
weather cooperated. 

Tomorrow we are going to drive to Port Alice, 
about 1½ hr drive. We'll see you there. 


